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Contract Drafting During
Historic Inflation Increases

Corporate News: A Legal Update
By Daniel Spungen on April 15, 2022

According to the Consumer Price Index (CPI), the United States is facing the
highest inflation numbers in over 40 years. On April 12, 2022, it was announced
that the CPI has increased 8.5% over the last 12 months, based on March 2022
data. The CPI has been steadily increasing since May 2020, and the impact is
being felt by individuals and businesses.

Inflation-adjustment clauses are not new in contract drafting. These clauses
permit a party to adjust fees or prices either annually or immediately based on
inflation numbers. In the past, however, these clauses were typically reserved for
long-term contracts. With the recent increase in inflation, more parties are
adding inflation-adjustment clauses to short-term contracts. Also, inflation-
adjustment clauses may be specific to certain commodities, by tying price
escalations to particular commodity price indexes, or they may be based on
inflation generally.

Typically, inflation-adjustment clauses relate to the cost of inputs, such as
gasoline for transportation or raw materials. In addition to a stand-alone
inflation-adjustment clause, cost increases can frequently be found in other parts
of contracts that relate to prices and fees. It is important to be aware of the
various ways a party to a contract may increase costs; otherwise, you may be
paying twice for inflation-related cost increases.

For example, an individual enters into a contract with a home developer to build
a custom home. In the contract, there may be a clause that relates to variable
cost of inputs, such as lumber or copper. An additional blanket inflation-
adjustment clause in the contract would cause the individual to pay for cost
increases twice, first through the variable input increase and second through the
blanket inflation-adjusted CPI measure.

A business contract can face the same issues. A company that produces laptops
has a purchase contract with a supplier of microprocessors. In that contract,
there may be language that allows the seller to increase costs immediately if its
delivery costs rise based on fuel price increases. If that language is accompanied
by a clause for annual CPI-adjusted increases, the purchaser would be paying for
those fuel increases twice.
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One way to ensure that, as a purchaser, you are not facing multiple increases
based on the same inflation measures would be to put the burden on the seller
or supplier to demonstrate how intermittent price increases were handled when
calculating an end of year cost increase based on CPI. Adding that language will
allow the buyer the opportunity to review and negotiate any cost increases.

It is increasingly likely that inflation-adjustment clauses will be added to more
contracts as the CPI number increases. Being cognizant of this language when
entering into a contract will allow buyers an opportunity to negotiate changes so
they are not disproportionately impacted by inflation.
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